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Minutes of the meeting of the London City Airport Consultative Committee
held on 18 June.
Present: Duncan Alexander (Chair), Cllr James Asser (LBN), Joy-Caron Canter (RDLAC), Cllr Brenda Dacres (Lewisham), Cllr Daniel Francis (LBBexley), Ian Gibson (West Silvertown), Cllr Khevyn Limbajee (Waltham Forest), Mark Partridge (LBN), Frank Rosillo-Calle (Canning Town), Cllr Sarah Ruiz (LBN), John Shaw (Passenger Rep), Howard Sheppard (Canary Wharf), Robert Sinclair (LCY), John Stewart (Hacan East), Glynis Webb (Vice-Chair), Dave Whittaker (LBN). 
In attendance from LCY: Tim Halley, Elise John-Lewis, Liam McKay, Aaron Uthman. 
Also in attendance: Andrew Christy (Local Resident), Tim Walker (Forest Hill Society)
Apologies: Simon Dishman (LCC), Lyndon Fothergill (GLA), Helen Masterson (LNB), Cllr Denise Scott-McDonald (LB Greenwich)
1. Welcome
The Chair welcomed members to the online meeting and advised that the CEO would update the committee on the impact of COVID 19 on the airport and the steps which the airport was taking to begin restarting operations. 
2. Minutes of the meeting on 5 March 2020
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.
3. CEO Update 
The Chair invited Robert Sinclair (RS) to update the Committee.
RS stated that COVID-19, an unprecedented global event, caused the airport to halt operations back in March. RS advised that this was done to protect the safety of the airport’s workers and the local community. Air traffic was down 98% in May in comparison to 2019, with only 4.3million passengers travelling through the European network, compared to 216.8 million in May 2019. 
LCY jobs have been protected through the government’s furlough scheme. During furlough LCY has provided all staff with training opportunities, self-improvement courses and wellbeing advice. The airport ensured that staff have been kept informed every step of the way through live team events, which RS has chaired. Essential operational staff were now returning to work to ensure the safe restarting of airport operations in June.
RS advised that the airport understood the huge impact that COVID had on the local community, and therefore it decided to bring forward the redistribution of the airport’s community fund, with the airport focussing on foodbanks. £50,000 was donated to 9 foodbank organisations in local areas, while the LCY employee fruit contract was redirected to the community, including to RDLAC, The Renewal Programme and Fight for Peace.
RS advised that the aerodrome was kept open for use by the military and other government agencies.
RS advised that the airport had used the halt in operations to continue the CADP development work, which has been progressed in line with government guidelines. Construction operations resumed in May with health and safety reviewed, increased cleaning and social distancing and improved welfare facilities, all managed through a COVID-19 Management Committee.
RS stated that the airport was working towards re-starting commercial operations on 21 June with a daily flight to the Isle of Man. The airport’s priority was to keep employees and passengers safe through the introduction of several measures such as Perspex screens, temperature checking technology, hand sanitiser stations, an enhanced cleaning regime, signs and floor markings, personal protective equipment and CrowdVision Passenger Tracking Technology. 
The airport had distributed a survey to 72,000 customers on 8 June. 48% stated that they are highly likely to travel as soon as it is safe to do so, with 60% stating that speed to and through an airport was very important to them. 85% stated that they would be more likely to use an airport if it can get them to the gate in 20 minutes or under.
Members asked about the level of interest to restart operations, and the percentage of flights to be resumed.
RS advised that the airport was planning to restart in phases, with 50% of flights returning by the end of September with most airlines returning to the airport. Domestic flights would be announced in the coming months, while some leisure flights would restart soon. Interest was high, though government quarantine policies have had an impact. 
Members asked if the airport was liaising with TFL and the DLR given the percentage of passengers who travel to the airport by public transport.
RS advised that though the airport was proud of the number of passengers who used public transport to get to the airport, however, the government’s guidelines was currently that public transport should only be used when necessary. RS stated that the number of passengers, given the phased restarting of flights, would be low for a few months. The airport is in constant communication with TFL and the local council.
Members asked about the Master Plan.
RS stated that the Plan was paused due to COVID and the requirement to plan for restarting operations. The committee would be informed as soon as the Plan was finalised.
4. Airspace Modernisation
The Chair invited Tim Halley (TH) to update the committee on airspace modernisation. TH advised that due to COVID-19 airports had paused on this work to focus on restarting operations. Airports were also awaiting advice from the Civil Aviation Authority. Work on modernising UK airspace would restart as soon as airports were able.
Action: Airspace Modernisation to be discussed as an agenda item at the next meeting. 
5. Airport Reports
The Chair advised that given that operations had been paused at LCY the airport would provide updates verbally to the committee. 
· Planning
Tim Halley advised that the LCY annual performance report had been submitted to the London Borough of Newham, and that for the third year running, the airport had achieved full compliance with all operational, environmental and construction controls. The report would be published on the LCACC website and distributed to members by the end of June.
· Environment
The sound insulation scheme was currently paused due to COVID-19.
· Community
Elise John-Lewis (EJL) advised that alongside the £50,000 donated to local foodbanks, the airport had signposted various volunteering opportunities to staff, and had distributed the community newsletter to circa 9,000 households to inform the local community of the airport’s temporary closure, and the planned re-start of operations. 
Staff had visited to Magpie project to see the vulnerable mother’s project and were supporting Newham’s Coronavirus recovery ideahack. 
EJL advised that the Community Fund, launched in 2019 had donated £165,000 thus far, with grants ranging from £300 to £3,000 which are available for charities and not-for-profit organisations. The fund focussed on: building strong, safety and healthier communities; creating more sustainable and greener communities; and raising aspirations of East Londoners, creating pathways into employment. EJL advised that the board of trustees formed of local representatives meet twice a year to assess applications and make award decisions. The airport received impact reports a year after funds were granted to a project.
ACTION: Information on the LCY Community Fund would be distributed to members following the meeting.
· Planning and Airport Transport Forum
Tim Halley advised that the scheduled meeting of the ATF had been postponed pending the restarting of commercial operations. 
6. AOB
Members asked whether private business aircraft were using the airport.
Liam McKay advised that the airport was reopening for private business aircraft, but not until July. 
Members commented that some airports were apparently halting work on airspace modernisation. 
LM advised that the airport was awaiting guidance from the Civil Aviation Authority.  
7. Next meetings
The next meeting of the LCACC will take place in September 2020 (at a date to be confirmed) at a location to be confirmed. 
The Secretary will send out placeholders for the meetings in the coming weeks. Reminders will be sent closer to the meetings. 
 Please note all papers can be found electronically on the LCACC website which can be found at www.lcacc.org. 
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